
Tibberton Parish Council 
At the September Tibberton Parish Council meeting Councillors considered the 
adoption of community land next to the telephone box with the purpose of 
landscaping the area, erecting a noticeboard and maintaining the area as a 
community facility at the centre of the village.  Options being considered: 

 Remove the Telephone box? 

 Should there be a display cabinet or 
larger noticeboard?  

 Should there be a covered seating 
area? 

 Should there be a village sign? 

 How big should a new noticeboard 
be? 

 What are your ideas for this part of 
the village? 

The Parish Councillors are keen to hear villagers’ views directly or respond on 
NextDoor on what could be a more attractive centre point for the village.  

The Vehicle Activated Sign (VAS) awaits Gloucestershire County Council (GCC) to 
install posts for the VAS at four sites along the village roads.  Training of volunteers 
in using the equipment will commence in the autumn. If you would like to be 
involved in this Tibberton road safety initiative, do get in touch: 
clerkpc@tibberton-gloucestershire.org.uk. 

Road safety problems for vehicles and pedestrians created by overgrown hedges 
encroaching onto the lanes of Tibberton remain a concern. The Council appeals to 
property owners for action on the removal of roadside hedge foliage. 

Polluting smoke and fumes from garden bonfires have caused a number of 
complaints by villagers and the Council ask perpetrators to consider the impact on 
neighbours. It is an offence to cause a nuisance from “smoke, fumes or gases 
prejudicial to health”. Councillors advise in the first instance, if bothered by 
smoke, “approach your neighbour and explain the problem”. There is a helpful 
leaflet provided by the Environmental Protection UK linked the website. 

Villagers are always welcome to attend Parish Council meetings, full details of  
Council meetings, documents, notices and links to planning application updates 
are available on the website. www.tibberton-gloucestershire.org.uk 

The next Parish Council meeting will be held at the Taynton & Tibberton Village 
Hall at 7.30pm 9th November 2021.  
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